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Life is like a round of golf                                  With many a turn and twist. 

But the game is much too sweet and short   To curse the shots you’ve missed. 

Sometimes you’ll hit it straight and far           Sometimes the putts roll true. 

But each round has its errant shots                And troubles to play through. 

So always swing with courage                           No matter what the lie. 

And never let the hazards                                  Destroy the joy inside. 

And keep a song within your heart                  Give thanks that you can play. 

For the round is much too short and sweet   To let it slip away. 

 

                                                                                        Author: Criswell Freeman 



August work day had the largest turnout ever 
with 30 eager workers.  Tasks accomplished 
include: 
 
• Weed wacking 
• Weeding beds around the clubhouse 
• Burning and digging out weeds on path in front of the  

clubhouse 
• Mowing 
• Sprinkler head cleaning 
• Filling sand/seed containers 
• Filling divots on tee boxes with sand/seed mix 
• Tree trimming near #8 and 9 tee boxes 
• Tree debris removal to south end 
• Trash removal 
• Bunker weeding 
• Hauling the dead refrigerator that’s in the south end 

of the locker barn to the dump  
• Cleaning clubhouse restrooms and windows 

 
A big thank you to Barbara Reiswig for preparing 
lunch.     



The last twilight game for 2014 was played under perfect golf conditions with a 

friendly group of golfers. The game was stepaside till that darn ball was put into the hole. The 

winners were: 

1st: Joyce Kruithof’s team (by the way  

deserves much credit for her job as     

President of this club) Dodie Schiessl,  

Dick Reiswig & Jim Pinkham. 

2nd place: Pat Goodfellow, Marcia Sullivan, 

Gretchen Gruenke, &  Larry Whitney. 

3rd Place: Nancy Lynch, Carole White, Jerry Aaron & Dick Dicker. 

KP’s: Dick Dicker, Miki Straughen, Joyce 

Kruithof & Bob Hall. 

All enjoyed a delicious Mexican potluck 

which was a winner. I can attest to 

that….no food leftovers. 

  Thanks to all who helped with the cleanup. 

Pat, thanks for taking care of the game.   

 

 

Gretchen Gruenke, Judy Whitney & Marcia Sullivan 

I’m tellin Judy & Myrna 



Every year over the Labor Day weekend the Wheel 

& Keel group out of Bellingham rents the golf club 

for a day to hold their own tournament. This year 

was no different. What was different, however, 

was that one of their members got a hole-in-one 

on  #9…...and YES from the men’s back tee. Holy  

Moly, that must be a 1st!  It was Parker Coop’s 

first hole-in-one… Wow!  Congratulations Parker! Many thanks to member Kathy 

Keller for donating the ferry 

landing’s golf cart to the LIGC. 

We appreciate your kindness! 



The day of our King and Queen Tournament 

was a bright, sunny, cloudless, warm day 

— perfect for golf! 

The 12 participants started arriving early 

to warm up. Ron Melcalf was running a 

little late; possibly he was caught in the 

Sunday commute from Odlin Park.   

Rumor has it that he was trying out his 

new "tear-drop" camper! 

2014 Aces: 

Teeing off at noon 

April — Perry & Mary Brown 

May — Jim Montgomery and Pat 

Goodfellow 

From then on it appears that some of our 

winners hired stand-ins! 

Teeing off at 12:12 pm 

June — Ed Gutkowski and Lauren Stephens (Lauren was represented by Nancy Lynch.) 

July — Dick Bangsund and Judy Whitney (represented by Ron Metcalf and Beth Hughes) 

August — Joe Reynolds and Sue Crocket (Joe was represented by Dick Reiswig) 

September —Roy Paswaters and Carole White 

        Carole White 

CONGRATULATIONS PERRY & MARY ! 



Many thanks to those 11 participants who came out for the 9 hole 

scramble after the Aces had made the turn. It’s great to have more 

people involved on this busy day of season finale´ events. 

1st place: Jerry McKelvey, Ted Phillips, Barlow (apparently this is a dummy player to make a three-

some?) 

2nd place tie: Jim Pinkham, Bill White, Rose McKelvey / John Quickstad, Jerry Aaron, Miki Straughan 

  

 

Four individuals made hole-in-ones this 

season but only one man came to try to 

do it again at this year’s end event.  Jer-

ry McKelvey almost did by landing just a 

little left of the pin. 

Way to go Jerry! 

 



Lauren Stephens 

7 Awards !!!!! 

Jerry McKelvey 

Hole-in-one 

Perry & Mary Brown 

King & Queen 

Roy Paswaters 

Fall Ringer Winner 

TJ Anderson’s wooden 

bowls presented to Club 

Champs & King & Queen 

Junior Member 

Erik Paton 



Sue Crockett organized a wonderful Awards Dinner — with close to 40 people in attendance. 

Bruce Botts at Vita’s catered a delicious dinner. Junior member, Erik Paton, was on hand to help with clean-up at 

the end of the evening. Thank you, Erik! Also many thanks to Beth Hughes for her beautiful flower arrangements. 

Bev Smith, Dodie Schiessl and Ed Gutkowski were Emcees of the Awards Ceremony. 

The awards presentation started off with the big winner from the Ladies’ Group: 

June Ace, Spring Ringer, Fall Ringer, President’s Cup, Lott Consolation, Russ Storm Award, Most Improved 

Lauren Stephens 

Phew! Although Lauren hasn't golfed for almost a month, she still cleaned up! Unfortunately, she wasn't able to 

compete in the King and Queen Tournament due to a riding accident while vacationing at a Dude Ranch. Although 

she broke her collarbone in 4 places, she promises to be back in the Spring! 

Hole-in-One awards went to: Bob Gerfy, Larry Merck, Dick Lea, Jerry McKelvey 

Women’s Club Lott Tournament — 1st: Pat Goodfellow, 2nd: Nancy Lynch, Consolation: Lauren Stephens 

Ladies Club Championship — 1st: Bev Smith, 2nd: Chris Bangsund, Low Net: Lynn Hall 

Women's Club President's Cup — 1st: Lauren Stephens, 2nd: Chris Bangsund, 3rd (tie): Joyce Kruithof, Mary Brown 

Women's Club McConaghy Tournament — 1st: Mary Brown 

On to the Men's League Awards: 

Men's Pilon Tournament — 1st: Gary Blair, 2nd: Vaughan Williams, Consolation: Dick Reiswig 

Dick Reiswig saluted Jim Montgomery; the 2 of them were tied through a sudden death playoff. 

Men's Club Championship — 1st: Jimmy Gouge, 2nd: John Quickstad, Low Net: Ron Metcalf 

Jimmy Gouge graciously donated his winnings to the Club's equipment fund. 

Men's Club McConaghy Tournament — 1st: Bob Gerfy 

Men's Club President's Cup — 1st: Perry Brown, 2nd: Bob Gerfy, 3rd: Ed Gutkowski                                                 

Men's Russ Storm Award — Bob Gerfy 

Men's Club Most Improved Player — Joe Reynolds 

Men's Spring Ringer — Bob Gerfy              Men's Fall Ringer — Roy Paswaters 

TJ Anderson presented his hand-turned bowls to this year's top winners:  Club Champions Jimmy Gouge (not in   

 attendance) & Bev Smith. Also to King & Queen Perry Brown & Mary Brown. 

  Thank you for all the hard work that goes into this event. 

                                                                                                                                                  Carole White 



Remember to check out the EVENTS CALENDAR in 

the DIRECTORY on the WEBSITE for specifics on all 

the events.       http:/lopezislandgolf.com/ 

September Events: 

Sept 28   Horserace         3 pm 

October Events:     

Oct 5 Fall General Membership Meeting  4 pm 

Oct 29   Workday                                           9-12 
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Please come and have your voice be 

heard. It takes us all to run our golf 

course and we need YOUR input. 

If there is a new item of business that 

you would like discussed you may 

submit a written proposal of it to the 

secretary at least 2 weeks prior the 

meeting. Please send to: 

steven.levy@lopezislandgolf.com 

 ALL Events Are Posted On Our Website 

http://lopezislandgolf.com/ 


